
  

  

 RIDGLEA PRESBYTERIAN 
CHURCH  

5000 Southwest Boulevard, Fort Worth, Texas  76116  ❖(817) 732-3388 

www. .org 
January 2024 

Join Zoom Meeting   
(US and Canada) 
Topic: Ridglea Worship Service 
Time: 10:30 AM Central Time  
Every week on Sunday, until  
Jul 21, 2024 
60 occurrence(s) 
     
January  7, 2024     10:30 a.m. 
January 14, 2024    10:30 a.m. 
January 21, 2024    10:30 a.m. 
January 28, 2024    10:30 a.m. 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 
Meeting ID: 875 7535 3065 

Passcode: 818178         

JANUARY  NEWSLETTERS 
 ARE AVAILABLE  IN THE CHURCH OFFICE 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

We will celebrate the  
sacrament of Communion  

Sunday morning,  
January 7, 2024 

 SESSION MEETING  
WILL BE HELD ON 

 JANUARY 18, 2024 At 7:00 P.M. 

 ECLECTIC CAFÉ  
SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS 

The Eclectic Café Sunday School  
Zoom code is 661 636 9082.   
No password required;  Attendees will be  
admitted from the waiting room.  

Lesson:   The EC is studying the book by  
Kathleen Norris entitled “Amazing Grace: A  
Vocabulary of Faith“.   The class selected the words 
they were most interested in discussing out of the 62 
words the author has written.  

Mission/Vision statement 
Following our Savior’s example, 

Ridglea Presbyterian Church 
strives to perform 

acts of compassion 
and inclusivity 

in our daily lives 
while seeking to grow 

in spirit and hope. 

The church office will be closed Monday,  
January 15th, in observance of Martin  
Luther King, Jr. Day. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87575353065?pwd=Mm9nK25Hc1BhOVArRFgwMG01YUhBZz09
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PASTOR’S NOTES 
Looking Back 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 I made at least one mistake this past year, and it was all because something different,  
something special came along.  The whole thing started out simply enough, and was anything but 
planned or  expected.  I was watching a guy build a project, then another, and another, back in the  
early spring, and the guy was informative, casual, knowledgeable, and seemed to know what he was 
doing.  Then, one of his projects was less about building something, or using particular tools, and more 
about the boots, gloves, and jeans that he “relied upon” for years, all of which were from small compa-
nies who made high quality goods.   

Instead of watching another project, or turning my attention to anything else, I clicked on a link 
that took me to a bootmaker.  Since I don’t live on acres of timberland, nor volunteer for a rural fire  
department, it was pretty easy to dismiss a pair of heritage-quality boots that were crazy expensive.  
That is when I should have just gone back to watching a friendly dude build some interesting stuff, but 
instead, I clicked on the link that took me to a manufacturer of heritage-loomed, ring-spun, unwashed, 
heavyweight denim jeans that are produced in small quantities in the United States. 

There is no impulse purchase to confess, however.  No, it is worse than that.  Time was spent 
considering quality, cost, value; comparing what might be better than the jeans I have been wearing 
diligently for over forty years.  Yep, since my late teens I have worn the same style of a particular brand 
of denim jeans.  There have been occasional forays into other styles, even other brands, but none 
have taken the place of what has been a decades-long mainstay of my clothing choices.  Here,  
however, was denim that was different, special, and might be a worthwhile upgrade. 

Maybe others have, like me, convinced themselves to try something different, to support small 
businesses, to elevate quality over quantity, to take a risk, to dare to be different – these are, after all, 
the kinds of encouragement that pastors and parents and teachers and coaches provide over and over.  
Except this time, there was one crucial piece of information ignored when convincing myself to order a 
pair of denim jeans that were 3 ½ times the cost of what I have diligently, consistently, faithfully worn 
from adolescence into adulthood. 

Ignored, in the process of comparing and justifying, was the phrase, “no returns, no refunds.”  Of 
course that could be ignored, because so much time and consideration had been given to this decision, 
why would a return or refund be necessary? 

There is another phrase that pastors and parents and teachers and coaches often say: “If it 
sounds too good to be true, it probably is.”  After days of comparing, considering, and, looking back on 
it now, willfully ignoring a potential problem in the guise of justifying an action, I placed the order.  And, 
all these months later, I confess that heritage-loomed, ring-spun, unwashed, heavyweight,  
small-quantity denim jeans that are uncomfortable, that do not fit, that have awkward features, and  
cannot be returned, are now taking up space in my life.  What a mistake! 

In the season of Advent we often remember the Baptizer, out in the wilderness, with his  
camel-haired clothing and rustic diet.  Not exactly unshrunk denim and blueberry muffins, yet the  
Baptizer’s message of repentance – calling people to turn away from their mistakes – this message is 
also a reminder that the past informs, but does not define all that we are.  In this time of reflecting on 
the past year and welcoming the new year, the Baptizer is also a reminder that mistakes do not  
overwhelm God’s mercy and grace. 
 

Peace,   
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Staff 
 

        
    Roger Harwerth, Pastor     roger@ridgleapres.org      
    Patricia Taber, Office Manager    patricia@ridgleapres.org 
    John Sauvey, Director of Music Ministries   john@ridgleapres.org  
    Dale Bench, Organist      dalepipeorgan@sbcglobal.net  
    Emily Everts, Children and Youth Ministries Coordinator youth@ridgleapres.org 
          

 
Church Office #817.732.3388  

Making contact... 
 

Ridglea Presbyterian Church is a member of the Presbyterian Church (USA). It is governed by the Session, an 
elected body composing of elders and pastors.  Our committees, led by elders, oversee our ministries. If you 
have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact us. Email:  Clerk@RidgleaPres.org. 
Our deacons oversee our ministries of care and compassion.  Email:  Deacons@RidgleaPres.org 

RPC TRUSTEES 
   

Class of 2023  Class of 2024  Class of 2025 
Jim Godfrey  Tom Sisolak 
   

RPC FOUNDATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

  Class of 2023   Class of 2024    Class of 2025 Class of 2026  Designee 
 Will Stallworth   Steve Staples     Ken Kibler  Gordon Ramsey Shiryl Thompson Gillaspie 

2022-2023 RPC DEACONS 
Lynne Payne  - Moderator 

Kit Van Nostrand—Home Member Care Coordinator 
Ruth Ann Rinewalt—Hospital Care Coordinator 

Dean Phillips – Hospital Care Coordinator 
Jean Godfrey – Funeral Reception Coordinator 

Jo VanOosterhout 
Glenna Cleworth 

RPC SESSION 
Class of 2024  Class of 2025  Class of 2026 
Susan Everts  Mary Fisher  Beth Duncan 
Jean Hadley  John Little  Shiryl Gillaspie 
Marji Raunikar Mick Stuart  George Tischler 
Mary Beth Wagner Durinda Walker Reeve Van Nostrand 
 

Clerk of Session: Karen Landon 
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On the last two Sundays 
in the month of January,  
beautiful note cards will 
be available for RPC  

members to send to our “at home”  
members. Following worship service, 
these cards will be in white baskets in 
the Narthex on a first come basis.   

 

 

January PWR General Meeting 

 On January 23rd, 2024, Marcus  
Morris from First Financial Bank will 
present a program on Financial Elder 
Fraud and steps to take to protect 

yourself. 
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YOUTH...RPC 
 

December 10, 2023 
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THE 2024 FLOWER CALENDAR IS POSTED IN THE  
NARTHEX FOR THOSE OF YOU WHO WOULD LIKE TO 
PROVIDE FLOWERS  FOR THE SANCTUARY SUNDAY 
WORSHIP  SERVICES  IN RECOGNITION OF SPECIAL 

DATES, OCCASIONS OR LOVED ONES YOU WOULD LIKE 
TO CELEBRATE IN THE UPCOMING YEAR. 

2024 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday mornings  
 8:30 a.m. 

Central Market– Upstairs 
The men’s prayer breakfast has been a vital part of 
Ridglea’s mission and ministry for decades.   
We enjoy a hearty breakfast and pray for people 
and events around the world.   

 
 
 

 

Many of us know the blessings of having fellow church members pray 
for us and others.  Prayer Request items are distributed to a list  
maintained by PWR.  Anyone who would like to be added to this  
distribution list should call the Church office.  Anyone who has a prayer 
request can send the information to Ruth Ann Rinewalt at 
r.rinewalt@att.net. 

We  need  ushers,   communion  
servers,   and   liturgists  for  
Sundays  during the 2023 year of 
worship.   Please volunteer to  
help with  the Sunday morning  
worship service.   Also, if you 
signed up for a particular  

Sunday  and something comes up,  please contact 
Durinda Walker at 817-229-9880 in order to fill 
those positions.   
 
Sign up  https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/30e0d49a4ae2ea3f85-ushers1  

 
 
 
 
 
The Jam Sessions are held on the 2nd 
and 4th Monday in the Sanctuary from 
6:30 to 8:30 .m.  Lots of bluegrass, 
folk, Americana and country music is 
shared with acoustic  unamplified)  
instruments.  Musicians of all skills are 
encouraged!  

https://www.ridgleapres.org?mailpoet_router&endpoint=track&action=click&data=WyIxIiwiNjk3NzQ3IiwiMTM4IiwiY2I1MTY2NGU0YWEwIixmYWxzZV0
https://www.ridgleapres.org?mailpoet_router&endpoint=track&action=click&data=WyIxIiwiNjk3NzQ3IiwiMTM4IiwiY2I1MTY2NGU0YWEwIixmYWxzZV0
https://www.ridgleapres.org?mailpoet_router&endpoint=track&action=click&data=WyIxIiwiNjk3NzQ3IiwiMTM4IiwiY2I1MTY2NGU0YWEwIixmYWxzZV0


8 

  



9 

  

 



10 

  



11 

  

Your Session Invites you to  
Follow these simple steps: 

 
1. Find your passion  

2. Find your  Team/COMMITTEE 
3. Identify your meeting night 

4. Get Involved! 

2nd Sunday of the Month  
January 14, 2024        11:45 a.m. 

Board of Deacons: Focus on Members 
      Lynne Payne, Moderator 

2nd  Tuesday of the Month  
January 9, 2024   6:15 p.m. 

Christian Education:   Focus on Learning and Growing 
Susan Everts, Chair 

 1st Tuesday of the Month 
January 2, 2024   7:00 p.m.  &  Zoom 

Fellowship Team:  Focus on Social Gatherings 
Beth Duncan,  Chair                                     

2nd  Wednesday of the Month 
January 10, 2024  5:30 p.m. 

Commitment Team:  Focus on Guests 
Mary Fisher, Chair 

1st Wednesday of the Month  
 January 3, 2024   5:30 p.m. 

Worship Team:   
Focus on Sunday & Special Services 

Durinda Walker,  Chair  

2nd Wednesday of the Month 
January 10, 2024   6:30 p.m. 

 Building & Equipment :  
Focus on Physical Structures 

    George Tischler, Chair 

1st Thursday of the Month 
January 4, 2024    6:00 p.m. 

Personnel:  Focus on Staff Support 
   George Tischler, Chair  

 2nd Thursday   
(week prior to  Session Meeting)   

6:00 p.m.  -   Zoom 
Finance & Budget:  Focus on Stewardship 

Reeve Van Nostrand, Chair 

2nd Tuesday of the Month 
January 9, 2024  6:00 p.m. 

Outreach Team: Focus on Mission 
 Marji Raunikar, Chair   

3rd Thursday of the Month 
January 18, 2024     

7:00 p.m.—RPC Sanctuary & Zoom 
Session Meeting 

Pastor Roger Harwerth, Moderator 
 
 

Clerk of Session    
          Karen Landon 
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RIDGLEA PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

5000   SOUTHWEST BOULEVARD 

FORT WORTH, TEXAS    76116 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 
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